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Public Consultation on revised Regulatory Principles for the National Scheme  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the revised regulatory principles of the 
National Scheme.   
 
Avant is Australia’s largest medical defence organisation, providing professional 
indemnity insurance and legal advice and assistance to more than 78,000 medical 
practitioners and students around Australia. 
 
Overall, although the revised regulatory principles reflect the policy directions issued 
by Health Ministers, we are concerned about the directions themselves and the way 
the revised regulatory principles will be applied in practice.  
 
It is important to get the balance right between the need to protect the public and 
ensuring that legislation and regulatory processes are proportionate and fair to 
practitioners.   
 
Avant is concerned about the significant impact regulatory systems can have on the 
health and wellbeing of practitioners, which can have flow-on effects on the 
community and public safety.   
 
Avant supports a ‘right touch’, risk-based, regulatory approach to medical regulation. 
This was the approach outlined in the previous version of Ahpra’s regulatory 
principles.  We are concerned that there is a shift in the policy directions and the 
revised regulatory principles towards a more punitive and disproportionate approach 
to medical regulation.    
 
We do not agree with the change in the wording in principle 5 from “minimum 
regulatory force” to “necessary regulatory response” and suggest the current wording 
“minimum regulatory force” be maintained.  
 
 
 
 






